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Our ref: SSD-7480-Mod-2

Mr Scott Mitchell
Manager Approvals
Vickery Coal Pty Ltd
231 Conadilly Street
Gunnedah NSW 2380

DATEWILLBEINSERTEDHERE

Subject: Request for Additional Information

Dear Mr Mitchell

| refer to assessment for the Vickery Extension Project — Modification 2 (SSD-7480-Mod-2), Tarrawonga
Coal Mine — Modification 11 (MP11_0047-MOD-11) and Rocglen Extension Project — Modification 5
(MP10_0015-MOD-5) (the modifications). After careful consideration, the Department is requesting that
you provide the following additional information:

1. The modification report (dated 2025) prepared for the modifications does not address the potential
impacts of climate change in sufficient detail. Accordingly, please provide further information on
the effect of the modifications additional scope 3 emissions on the environment at both global and
local scales.

2. Please provide an approximate average of the additional scope 3 emissions that would be
generated by the modifications.

You are requested to provide the information, or notification that the information will not be provided, to the
department by Friday 12 September 2025. If you cannot meet this deadline or do not intend to provide
the additional information, please advise the department via the NSW planning portal.

If you have any questions, please contact Brittany Golding on 02 9995 5742 or via email at
Brittany.Golding@planning.nsw.gov.au.

4 Parramatta Square, 12 Darcy Street, Parramatta NSW 2150 www.dphi.nsw.gov.au 1
Locked Bag 5022, Parramatta NSW 2124



http://www.dphi.nsw.gov.au

Department of Planning, Housing and Infrastructure \ "’

GOVERNMENT

Yours sincerely,

HN

Allison Sharp
Principal Planning Officer
Resource Assessments
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